Box 908 Charlestown Nevis, West Indies

March 11, 2011

Dear Friend in Christ:

Greetings in the name of Him who is altogether lovely! Time is moving on rapidly and we have marched ourselves right into the month of March. It does not seem that we have much time left to labor for the Lord. Therefore, what we do for Him, we must do it now. Let us make the most of every minute and "work while it is day: the night cometh, when no man can work".

Our church will be observing its 18<sup>th</sup>. Anniversary, March 27-April 1. Pastor Lenus Hypolite of Dominica will be our guest preacher for this memorable event. Let us pray that the preaching of the Word of God by the man of God will result in real revival among the people of God and the salvation of souls.

We thank the Lord for setting before us an open door of opportunity for evangelism. Please pray for me as I visit the St.John's Primary school on Monday mornings to share the Scriptures with the students. Pastor Lenus and I are involved in prison ministry on Thursday afternoons where we minister to an average of twenty prisoners. Several of them have experienced forgiveness and freedom in Christ, and can now face the future with hope and happiness.

Please pray for me and my daughter as we plan and prepare to travel to Zimbabwe on June 11, to establish the "House of Hope" Orphanage. Our sincere desire is to bring hope, help and healing to these dear orphans who are really hurting. It will take about \$2000 to operate the orphanage each month. This includes rent, food, water, electricity and salaries for two care takers.

We are kindly asking you to stand behind us and support this worthy cause as we strive to save the lives of these children before it is too late. The Lord will bless you for helping the children of Zimbabwe to see a better day and a brighter tomorrow. Looking forward to hearing from you with a positive response to this urgent need. Your cooperation and your contribution will be deeply appreciated.

We thank the Lord for using you to help us because we cannot do the work alone. Thanks for your prayers and your support. Keep up the good work and the Lord will reward you for your faithfulness. If you wish to call, the number is 1 869 469 5680 or 1 869 765 7755 and my email is dacosta allinson@hotmail.com.

In His Service

Allinson & Floretta DaCosta